

KNOX AND DISTRICT WOODWORKERS CLUB INC.

45 GLENFERN ROAD, FERNTREE GULLY, 3156.

PRESIDENT - Alf Stephens 9758-3599
VICE PRESIDENT - David Howell 9874-6757
SECRETARY - Fred (Aussie) Moore 9758-2207
TREASURER - Dick Kors 929-1224
NEWS EDITOR - Phil Wetherly 9720-2347

NEWSLETTER

APRIL/MAY 1996

KNOX FESTIVAL - With the Knox Festival well and truly behind us I think we would all agree it was a roaring success, despite rain on both days and a mix-up on which gate the public were to enter through. On Sunday this was rectified by the organisers making space for the Kids Corner, right next to the stage. The result was children were lined up three and four deep. By 1.00 p.m. not one kit was left. The members who ran the Kids Corner on both days did a fantastic job raising close to \$700.

Our two young members (sorry I don't know your names) maned the car park on both Saturday and Sunday, only stopping to grab something to eat and drink. Saturday night they opened the car park to cater for people who came to see the fireworks. Total amount taken was \$350. We certainly hope both of you will take this on next year. Well Done.

To all the ladies and Aussie once again did a great job on the Devonshire Teas and cold drinks, both days showed a steady flow of customers throughout. Not once did I see Aussie washing any dishes. He was too interested in counting the money. Profit of \$360.

Once again the raffle went well, thanks to Jean Whyte who sold tickets on both days showing a profit of \$295.

The Club stall was very quiet over the weekend with a small amount of members donating items for sale.

Profit over the two days was an all time low of just \$134. After all expenses we made a profit of \$1,753.99.

We had many enquiries from people who were interested in joining our Club.

COMING EVENTS - BEINDIGO TRIP - 1ST JUNE - Alf has been able to book the Knox Bus on the 1st June, for a day trip to Bendigo, departing from the Club Rooms at 8.30 a.m. and returning at around 11.00 p.m. The cost for the day will be \$22 to cover costs. Only 29 seats available. If you are interested contact Alf Stephens to book your seats.

B.B.Q. BE IN IT COMP - 25th August has been put aside for a Club BBQ and Be In It Competition, you will be able to enter any article you have made in the last twelve months, more information next newsletter.

ITEMS BOUGHT - In the last couple of months Dick Kors and Phil Wetherly bought 15 new turning chisels at a cost of \$500, Dick has spent alot of time making most of the handles, we hope to have one set for each of the three lathes. David Howell has also spent some of the Club Money, we now have a Hand Router and Jig-saw.